
 

Longford County Council 

Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended) 

Part 8 Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended) 

Notice of proposed development: N55 Ballymahon Main St Improvement Works – Amendments to 

Previously Approved Scheme at Athlone Road Junction Part VIII No 46 

Pursuant to the requirements of the above, notice is hereby given of a proposal by Longford County Council 

to undertake junction realignment and street improvement works on the N55 at the Junction of N55 and 

R392 at the Athlone Road Junction in Ballymahon, Co. Longford.  

The proposed development will consist of the following: 

Alteration of the previously approved junction layout (roundabout) and provision of a signal 
controlled junction with;  

o Dedicated cycle facilities on the approaches to the junction 
o Provision of controlled crossing facilities at the Athlone Road Junction for pedestrians and 

Cyclists. 
 

Plans and particulars of the proposed development will be available for inspection or purchase at a fee, not 

exceeding the reasonable cost of making a copy, at the Planning Department offices of Longford County 

Council, Áras an Chontae, Great Water Street, Longford during official public opening hours, excluding 

weekends and bank holidays from Friday 21st April 2023 up to and including Friday 19th May 2023. 

Plans and particulars will also be available to view online at www.longfordcoco.ie 

Submissions with respect to the proposed development, dealing with the proper planning and sustainable 

development of the area, may be made in writing to Longford County Council, headed “N55 Ballymahon 

Main St Improvement Works” and addressed to Planning Section, Longford County Council, Áras an 

Chontae, Great Water Street, Longford to arrive not later than Wednesday 7th June 2023 at 4pm. 

Signed 

Samantha Healy 

Director of Services 
Longford Co. Council 
20th April 2023 


